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1                   (Whereupon, in camera

2                   discussions concluded.)

3 MR. ROONEY:  In a discussion we had in your

4 absence, we discussed a number of possible

5 alternatives to resolve what appears to be potential

6 scheduling issues, the issue with respect to the

7 statutory drop-dead date.

8               I had asked counsel for CUB, Cook

9 County and staff if I could have time to discuss

10 with my client's more senior members this afternoon

11 and over the weekend and reconvene on Monday. 

12 There's a possibility I think that with regard to

13 the motion to reopen the record that we could strike

14 a chord, but I need a little bit more time to

15 discuss some of the alternatives that were proposed. 

16 And so Mr. Kelter and Ms. Doss or Mr. Reichart can

17 correct me if I'm wrong, but I guess we'd ask that

18 if you could defer ruling on the motion to reopen

19 pending till Monday, that would be appreciated.

20 MR. KELTER:  And unless you have reached a

21 definitive position as to what you want regardless

22 of what any of the parties want; in which case it
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1 would be just a waste -- delay.

2 JUDGE CASEY:  Do you want what's behind door

3 number one or...

4 MR. KELTER:  I mean, the question is what's

5 behind -- is what is behind door number one matter

6 anyway?

7 JUDGE CASEY:  Well, we'd prefer that the

8 parties come to a resolution rather than us having

9 to make the decision for you.  The only problem or

10 difficulty we would see is if we -- regardless if

11 we -- well, if we do hold this over till Monday, we

12 do have a briefing date that's due within a day or

13 two thereafter. 

14               If our ruling does not reopen the

15 record or stay the proceeding, we still have a due

16 date here within the next couple of days.

17 MR. KELTER:  I guess we would maybe -- I hadn't

18 thought about that, but we would probably ask that

19 the due date be delayed a couple days until a couple

20 of days after the 4th of July weekend.  I mean,

21 we've already been working on the brief.  It's not

22 like we have to start now, but, obviously this has
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1 taken up a lot of my time and energy in the last few

2 days.

3 MR. ROONEY:  And from Nicor's standpoint in

4 terms of given that if it was extended till the

5 following week under the current schedule, that's

6 fine.  Again, as to the final -- we could discuss

7 that on Monday.

8 JUDGE CASEY:  All right.  Based on the

9 representations of the parties that there's an

10 accord as to continuing the matter provided that the

11 initial briefs are pushed back, that's fine.  We'll

12 continue till Monday morning at 9:30.

13 MR. REICHART:  Judge, I'm sorry.  We did have a

14 schedule in preference.  Is there any way we could

15 schedule the hearing for the afternoon on Monday?

16 JUDGE CASEY:  The -- no.  Based on our

17 particular schedules, Monday morning is the time

18 that we have available.

19 MR. REICHART:  Okay.

20 MR. KELTER:  9:30 Monday morning?

21 JUDGE CASEY:  Yes. 

22               With respect to the initial briefs
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1 which were originally due on July 3rd, those will be

2 due July 9th.  Again, that also may vary on what is

3 resolved on Monday. 

4               Is there anything further.

5 MS. VON QUALEN:  Was there going to be any kind

6 of ruling about the confidentiality?  I have the

7 copy of the memo that was faxed to me here in

8 Springfield and I know there have been discussions

9 about starting with discovery and I'm wondering

10 whether or not I can provide copies of that or

11 should I destroy it or keep it to myself.  Those are

12 my options.

13 JUDGE CASEY:  There has not been a ruling.  If

14 you -- are the parties looking for a ruling today?

15                   (No response.)

16 JUDGE CASEY:  Well, we'll give you one.

17 MR. REICHART:  At least -- maybe as it applies

18 to staff.

19 JUDGE CASEY:  No, it's going to be one ruling. 

20 We can't have a bifurcated ruling.

21 MR. KELTER:  I don't know that it makes -- it

22 doesn't make a differences, does it?
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1 MR. REICHART:  Are we talking confidentiality

2 versus privilege?

3 MR. KELTER:  Well, I think we're talking both,

4 correct?  We're talking about a ruling on our motion

5 for protective order.

6 MR. ROONEY:  What we discussed, Judge, was if

7 there was no ruling the way Nicor would proceed at

8 least till Monday was that I've already given the

9 document back to Mr. Kelter.  It would -- the

10 contents of which would not be discussed in detail

11 with my client. 

12               And I believe we also said it was fine

13 for if staff wanted to begin any discovery process,

14 we had no objection to that.  Again, I think it goes

15 back to the question at the end of the day of

16 whether or not our client can...

17 JUDGE CASEY:  Based on earlier arguments, it

18 was our understanding that there was some -- there

19 was an agreement that the documents could be

20 confidential and proprietary, but there was still an

21 open question as to whether or not the extent of

22 dissemination by the company to company employees. 



72

1               If that is still the -- if what I've

2 stated is accurate, then we would make a

3 determination that the documents are, in fact,

4 confidential and proprietary; that we would -- based

5 on the arguments of the parties or the request of

6 the parties, require an expedited briefing schedule

7 on the issue of informant privilege.  And that

8 really is two-tiered, one, whether or not there is

9 an informative privilege.  Secondly, if there is, to

10 the extent that the company can disclose that to --

11 or, excuse me, that counsel for the company can

12 disclose that to company employees, to what extent

13 may that be done. 

14               We would additionally agree with CUB

15 that we have the authority to allow additional

16 discovery and that the parties may conduct

17 additional discovery. 

18               So I'm clear so what we're looking for

19 is on Monday, Mr. Rooney, you're going to speak --

20 between now and then you're going to speak with your

21 client and perhaps the parties as to the resolution

22 of whether or not there's going to be an actual
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1 reopening of the record; is that -- that's the

2 remaining issue?

3 MR. ROONEY:  Correct.

4 JUDGE CASEY:  Are we in agreement on that,

5 Ms. Doss?

6 MS. DOSS:  Yes.

7 JUDGE CASEY:  Mr. Reichart?

8 MR. REICHART:  Yes.

9 JUDGE CASEY:  Mr. Kelter? 

10 MR. KELTER:  Yes.

11 JUDGE CASEY:  Is there any other outstanding

12 issue? 

13               (No response.)

14 JUDGE CASEY:  Okay.  Then I think we've covered

15 everything.  We'll see everyone Monday morning at

16 9:30.

17 MR. KELTER:  I am a little bit confused. 

18 You're going to issue an expedited schedule on the

19 question of privilege.

20 JUDGE CASEY:  Actually, you're not confused, I

21 was not clear.  If the parties would like to throw

22 out a briefing schedule on that...
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1 MR. KELTER:  So basically this is a schedule

2 for Nicor to reply to our motion for a protective

3 order and then for us to respond.

4 JUDGE CASEY:  Well, you've gotten part of what

5 you asked for; that is the confidential and

6 proprietary treatment of the document.  The

7 question, though, is the extent that Mr. Rooney can

8 disclose that.

9 MR. KELTER:  Right.

10 JUDGE CASEY:  And as to whether or not he's

11 entitled to some sort of informant's privilege and

12 if it is, to whom can he disclose that to. 

13               Now, I believe Mr. Reichart and

14 perhaps Ms. Dos may want to brief that issue as

15 well.  We can set a schedule for that particular

16 issue now or we can set it on Monday, whatever your

17 preference.

18 MR. KELTER:  And in the meantime until that

19 decision has been made, it's my understanding that

20 Mr. Rooney has agreed not to disclose which

21 otherwise we would need a ruling.

22 JUDGE CASEY:  He did state on the record that
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1 he would not disclose.

2 MR. ROONEY:  Correct.

3 JUDGE CASEY:  And I did stat on the record that

4 the parties are authorized to conduct additional

5 discovery.

6 MR. ROONEY:  And why don't I suggest we can

7 talk about a briefing schedule on Monday.  We'll

8 talk before then and provide you with that.

9 JUDGE CASEY:  Okay.  This matter will be

10 continued to that date and time.

11                   (Whereupon, the above-entitled

12                   matter was continued to

13                   July 1, 2002 at 9:30 a.m.)
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